

Knights of Columbus

Fr. Vincent Capodanno Assembly

Serving the Councils of Elyria, Grafton, Olmsted Falls, and North Ridgeville

Assembly #3019

October 2019



Faithful Navigator's Column

Sir Knights,

Enjoy the last days of summer and welcome in our beautiful fall weather and winning Cleveland Browns football.

The Provincial meeting will take place October 18 -20th and will be attended by Sir Knight Robert Solomon and Lady Karen. I personally will not be there because I will be in prison. I will be one of the Kairos Volunteers on Weekend #11 at the Grafton prison from October 17 - 20th. Sorry to disappoint. LOL.

I can't wait to hear Bob's report on the VA Benefit presentation. Hint hint.

See you all at our October meeting.

Ken Williams

Your Faithful Navigator

Calendar

October 10— Regular Meeting; St. Peter's Church; North Ridgeville; 7:30 p.m.

October 18—20 Provincial Meeting; Sterling Heights, MI

October 26—Fall Exemplification; Center for Pastoral Leadership; Wickliffe, OH

Fall Exemplification

The 2019 Fall Exemplification (Combined Cleveland and Youngstown) Will be held Saturday, October 28, 2019.

Location: Center for Pastoral Leadership; 28700 Euclid Avenue; Wickliffe, OH.

AGENDA

8:00 AM to 9:00 AM: Registration Opens (TBD)

9:00 AM: Candidates Assemble (TBD)

9:15 AM: Sir Knights Assemble (Outside Founders Room)

9:30 AM: Exemplification of the Patriotic Degree

11:45 AM: Class Photo 12:30 PM: Luncheon 2:00 PM: Dismissal

There is no Ladies Program; the event is for men only. Candidate attire is dark business suit (black, dark blue, dark gray) with dark tie. Sir Knights can be in regalia (Uniform, Service Baldric and sword; beret, and white gloves) or dark business suit if they do not have the uniform.

Ask your Third Degree Brother Knights to step up to the Fourth Degree.

Third Degree

For those Brother Knights who are interested in the Fourth Degree, but have not made their Third Degree, there is a Third Degree Exemplification on October 13.

It will be at St. Hilary's Church; 2750 West Market Street; Fairlawn, OH; 44333. Candidate Call is 1:00 p.m.; and the Degree Ceremony begins at 1:30 p.m. Dress is business casual. (No shorts, please)

Faithful Commander's Report

Five Sir Knights and four Knights of St. John turned out for the 150th Anniversary Mass with Bishop Perez at St. Stephen's Church in Cleveland on September 21.

Robert F. Solomon, Commander

Prayers For Deceased Sir Knights

Andrew P. Antush	Eugene D. Barto
Alfred D. DiVencenzo	Vincent T. Farrell
Theodore Fink	John P. Foley
Richard S. Kopp	Leroy F. Kuczynski
Michael S. Nichols	John M. McKain
Donald E. Murrey, Sr.	Raymond E. Snyder

Anniversaries

John & Frances Atkins	October 2	54 years
Robert & Annette Krivos	October 3	38 years
Robert & Karen Solomon	October 16	54 years
Michael & Andrea Downie	October 22	22 years

Birthdays

Manuel Dominguez	October 1
Edward Jansen	October 2
Matthew McKlintock	October 4
John Jurco	October 6
Richard Faber	October 9
Roger Anderson	October 10
Joseph Hartman	October 13
Christopher Makselan	October 15
Dale Delgado	October 15
Stanley Wasacz	October 23
Paul Ferguson	October 25
Stephen Garapic	October 29



Turn Outs

None Scheduled

Prayer Requests

Please remember in your Prayers:

S.K. Bill Daw
The Antush Family
The DiVencenzo Family
The Nichols Family
The Nichols Family
The Nichols Family
Marianne Pohorence
S.K. John Pohorence
Fr. George Vrabel
The Foley Family
The Daw Family
Roger Anderson
Gary Crone

Our Veterans

Men and Women in service to our Country.

All who serve in the Priesthood.

Most Heavenly Father, look with compassion on those in need of thy grace and grant them comfort in their time of need. Amen.

In Times of Grief

In the event of the passing of a Sir Knight or Lady who belongs to the Assembly, the family should contact either the Faithful Navigator or Faithful Comptroller. They can assist the family in developing plans for services that include ceremonies by the Fourth Degree and can also provide direction in making contact with the Knights of Columbus Insurance Agent.



Veteran's Notes

Your gifts to the Ohio Veterans Home are greatly appreciated. The OVH puts out a monthly newsletter. To subscribe electronically to this newsletter contact Ms. Kimberly Lewallen at kimber-

ly.Lewallen@dvs.ohio.gov

What is most needed is your time. Miranda Cottle is the director of volunteers at OVH. She is seeking new volunteers, If you can help give Miranda a call at 567-998-3951.

There is a list of items most needed at this time, the list includes: new sweatshirts, sweatpants (size 2x most needed); hoodies, and Polident/Fixodent. Other needed items include new jackets, underwear, undershirts, slipper socks, gloves, handkerchiefs, pajamas, slippers, and belts.

Personal hygiene items needed are combs, brushes, toothpaste, toothbrushes, denture brushes, denture cleaner, disposable razors, soap, lotion, tissues, shaving cream, after shave, body wash, deodorant, chapstick, shampoo, Q-tips, nail clippers, and band-aids.

The Veteran's Home is NOT accepting used clothing, books, puzzles, magazines, or lap robes/blankets.

Honor Guard Uniform

Effective July 1, 2019, the Cape and Chapeau Regalia is officially retired. Effective that date, no one may participate in Color Guard activities unless they are wearing the new Uniform as directed in the By-Laws of the Fourth Degree.

If you have not yet done so, please notify the Color Guard Commander, PFN Robert Solomon, if you have the new Uniform. Color Guard directives will only be sent to those with the new Uniform.

Provincial Meeting

There is still time to register for the Hennepin Province Provincial Meeting. Deadline for reservations is October 4. Contact the Faithful Navigator if you wish to attend.

The Meeting will take place on the weekend of October 18-20 at The Wyndham Hotel in Sterling Heights Michigan.

The weekend features a social evening on Friday; a Memorial Mass, Training Sessions, Business Meeting, and a Formal Banquet on Saturday. Sunday morning completes the weekend with a Mass, including installation of new officers. All Sir Knights attending the Mass are asked to attend in uniform.

On Saturday Morning, there is a Ladies' Program.

The Training Sessions are available for anyone who wants to be more fully informed about the duties and responsibilities of the various Offices of the Fourth Degree. You have the opportunity to attend these sessions at minimal cost. They are highly recommended.

More information can be found at http://hennepinprovincial.org/Provincial_Meeting.htm

Veteran's Luncheon

The Veteran's Appreciation Luncheon will be November 11 at Noon at The City Diner. Those planning to attend should contact Mike Malinas, especially those who are Veterans. This will permit proper planning for the event. Join us to show appreciation of our members who are Veterans.



Officers

Faithful Friar	S/K Rev. Dr. Richard Gonser	440-366-5711	allen123john@hotmail.com
Faithful Navigator	S/K Kenrith Williams	440-222-5796	kwilliamscpm@gmail.com
Faithful Admiral	S/K William Daw	440-376-5260	wdaw924@msn.com
Faithful Captain	S/K Nick Modock	440-327-9598	northridgetours07@gmail.com
Faithful Pilot	S/K Gabe Zerkowski		
Faithful Comptroller	S/K John House	440-235-8707	casasu12@gmail.com
Faithful Scribe	S/K Roger Lipfird	440-341-2927	rlipfird@aol.com
Faithful Purser	S/K Terry Tobin	440-465-1292	tltobin.usmc@gmail.com
Faithful Inner Sentinel	S/K Tim Sperk		dodge83@aol.com
Faithful Outer Sentinel	S/K Dale Kramer	440-327-4702	daleusar@yahoo.com
Faithful 3 Year Trustee	S/K Steven Hupp	440-239-0057	stevenmhupp@hotmail.com
Faithful 2 Year Trustee	S/K Matthew Hupp		matthewshupp@hotmail.com
Faithful 1 Year Trustee	S/K William Solarz	440-454-0527	currer_bell@att.net
Faithful Commander	S/K Robert F. Solomon	440-327-9058	rsolomon@windstream.net

Help for Heroes

Help for Heroes is a non-profit, helping previously homeless Vets starting new lives. We help them furnish their new homes, by collecting household items such as;

Dishes, pots and pans, dinette sets, toasters, microwaves, living room furniture, lamps, end tables, TV's, dressers, night stands, and men's clothing.

If you are a veteran in need of our services, need additional information, or to schedule a pick up for your donations please contact

Charlie Hyatt at:

216-798-3224

If you are receiving this Newsletter via Postal Mail, but have an e-mail address; send your e-mail address to rsolomon@windstream.net.

Newsletter Editor
Robert F. Solomon
440-327-9058
e-mail: rsolomon@windstream.net

Remember to bring <u>BOTH</u> your Third Degree and Fourth Degree Membership cards with you to every Assembly Meeting.